## CAROLINA PETITT BASSET GRIFFON VENDEEN CLUB MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 10, 2020

## ATTENDANCE:

Mary Fluke – Present

Roger Mayer – Vice President – Present

Ginny Morris - Treasurer - Present

Jill Fitzgerald – Secretary -Present

Paul Urban - BOD - Present

Bob Morris – BOD – Present

Kevin MacDonald – BOD - Absent

Mary Fluke called the Zoom meeting to order at 8:PM.

## **OLD BUSINESS**

Mary is going to send out another email to the membership regarding the Nominations, Elections Announcement and Bylaws change. That will make twice.

Mary asked if anyone has heard from any of the members with comments.

None of the BOD has heard anything from the membership regarding this matter.

Roger Was asked how he was coming on the Awards for the 2020 New Titles of the members Dogs. He has only gotten a couple.

Mary asked Roger if we had gotten many responses. We discussed that time is winding down and we should send out another notice regarding the membership getting the new Titles on their dogs in to Roger. Roger will ask Paul to assist him with this .

Also discussed was the fact that we might not have enough entries to warrant a run of new Tankards because of the expense.

Mary said that maybe we could go to Café Press and print a small run of some items with the club logo. With the title, price, and year.

Roger was thinking about a canvas print with the deceased dogs, and add a goody bag to it.

Mary had an idea for a general club meeting via Zoom or some other continuing education platform. She would like to find a wildlife biologist or someone else knowledgeable about the Hemorrhagic virus type II which threatens to wipe out the Rabbit population within the next couple of years.

This would be interesting for our group to hear about because we care about the rabbit population.

Also because it is such a transmissible virus that we might have to scrub our boots and tires with bleach before going to a hunt field.

We are going to try to get someone to speak on a Wednesday night.

Mary has a friend that is well versed in Zoom meetings, and she could help with making the speaker that main focus. The time would be kept relatively short, about 30 minutes.

Mary has a few people that she can contact to speak. She will work on that.

Ginny mentioned that she will be sending out Dues notices, in mid-November.

Ginny will also bring forms to the December Hunt, people will sign up then as well.

The only expenditure we had was a donation for a members Mother, to the Rescue Foundation, in the amount of \$50.00.

The balance at this time is \$8704.00.

So we now need to support Roger on the Awards. We will investigate Hodges Badge Company, the company with the Pewter Mugs, and Café press.

Mary then showed the mug to Roger. Discussion followed, we might need 15 mugs at this time.

Bob brought up the fact that they spell Titlest correctly. It was per person (household) not dogs.

The awards will cover the time period of 10/31/2019---10/31/2020,

For our own members.

That brought up the point of the vouchers that were sent out for everyone to use, for 2020. We are hoping that people use them in December.

Mary said the Mid New Jersey hunt was fun but very dry.

We are hoping for cooler weather.

We discussed the COVID situation and the people that will not attend due to that and the upcoming election.

Paul then joined the call, and he will send out the reminders for the Titles.

Paul then talked about the goody bags that were handed out at the Mid-New Jersey hunt. Jill decided to do that, because I would like to do this.

Note: I have already started getting items for our hunts, and Amazon Prime is a good friend of mine.

Bob asked if we were offering the PLE and HITS in South Carolina, and Paul said we were.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50PM.

Jill Fitzgerald

Secretary